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On December 2, 2015, the U.S. Supreme Court heard arguments in
Gobeille v. Liberty Mutual Insurance Company, a case about whether
the state of Vermont can require a self-funded employer health plan
to provide medical claims and related information to the state’s all-
payer claims database (APCD).' APCDs aggregate data from public
and private payers, including state Medicaid agencies, the Centers
for Medicare & Medicaid Services, private insurance carriers,
third-party administrators, pharmacy benefit managers, and dental
benefit administrators. Typically, the data comes from medical,
pharmacy, and dental claims, and eligibility and provider files.?
States and other stakeholders use the comprehensive information
from APCDs to support a range of activities aimed at improving
health and health care, including analyzing service use, costs, and
quality, and developing and implementing health care payment
and delivery system reforms.

The state of Vermont has an APCD law that requires health care
providers and payers to provide claims data and other information to
the state. Alfred Gobeille is chair of the Green Mountain Care Board,
which administers Vermont’s APCD. Liberty Mutual Insurance
Company is an employer in Vermont that self-insures to provide
health benefits for its employees and contracts with Blue Cross Blue
Shield of Massachusetts to administer the benefits. Liberty Mutual
instructed Blue Cross not to provide data to Vermont’s APCD for its
employees in the state arguing that, as a self-insured plan regulated
by the Employer Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA),
state reporting requirements don't apply.?

When an employer buys health benefits for its employees from an
insurance company that assumes financial risk for covered lives,
a state regulates the coverage. This arrangement is called fully
insured. In contrast, when an employer self-insures and assumes
financial risk for the cost of benefits, the federal government
regulates coverage under ERISA. ERISA regulations preempt state
laws that relate to self-insured employer health plans.

At issue in this case is whether ERISA preempts Vermont’s APCD
law. Vermont argues that ERISA does not preempt the law because:
(i) it does not infringe on the core functions of ERISA, which relate
to plan benefits and administration and fiduciary responsibility
for managing health plans in the interest of beneficiaries, and

(ii) Congress did not intend for ERISA to preempt laws that fall
under states’ traditional powers to protect public health and
regulate health care. The APCD law, the state argues, should not
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